
June 11, 2018 
Dan Hull, Chair NPFMC 

Comments on appointments to the Cook Inlet Salmon Committee 
 
Salmon FMP Committee 
In October last year the Council decided to form a Salmon FMP Committee to assist 
in the development of measures necessary to satisfy Section 303(a) of the MSA and 
related MSA provisions.  At this time, the focus of the analytical and technical work 
to revise the Salmon FMP is on Cook Inlet only.  The detailed structure of the 
analysis has not been developed: the Alternatives are very generally identified as 1. 
No Action; 2. Cooperative management with the State; and 3. Federal management.  
 
My selection of this initial group of Salmon FMP Committee members focuses on the 
primary affected stakeholders, the Cook Inlet drift gillnet permit holders, who fish in 
the EEZ waters of Cook Inlet.  The tasking that the NPFMC has given to the Salmon 
FMP Committee is also primarily focused on measures related to management of the 
drift gillnet salmon fisheries in the EEZ.  I recognize that these management 
measures may affect other stakeholder groups and that there is strong interest from 
a wide range of those groups to join the Salmon FMP Committee.  I expect that at a 
future date the Council could determine, based on the progress of FMP 
development, that additional tasks for the Committee warrant selection of 
representatives from other stakeholder groups.  The analysis, scheduled for 
December, could provide the impetus for those selections.  Until that time, all 
interested stakeholder groups are welcome and encouraged to attend the 
Committee meetings, these meetings are open to the public.  Members of the public 
can participate and engage with the Committee consistent with our established 
processes for Council committees.  One of the main goals at the first Committee 
meeting, which would occur sometime prior to the December Council meeting will 
be to orient the Committee members to the federal fisheries management process, 
especially those who are new to it.   
 
Finally, I expect to discuss appointment of a Committee Chair with Council members 
over the next few months, and may be able to make that appointment before my 
term ends in early August. 
 
This selection of Committee members is consistent with standard Council practice 
and Council SOPPs, which is to solicit names from the public for appointment by the 
Council Chairman.  Appointments to committees and other subsidiary bodies are 
always announced at the end of Council meetings.  Selection of the initial Committee 
members at the June Council meeting gives them time to prepare for review of the 
initial FMP analysis. 


